From: Reynolds, David 
Sent: Friday, January 03, 2014 10:19 AM
To: Berlin, Steve; Keane, Erin
Cc: Peterson, Kurt; West, Walter
Subject: Gift Accepted on Behalf of City

Erin and Steve -

For the past several years 2FM has hosted the Hideout's Annual Block Party in one of our lots near 1685 N. Throop, across the street from the Hideout.  The Hideout executes a right-of-entry with the City for the space as well as compensating the City for the lot's use and providing the required insurance and EDS.  This is a standard arrangement we use across the City to allow others to access City space on a temporary basis.

For the 2013 Block Party the Hideout commissioned a Chicago print artist, Jay Ryan (www.thebirdmachine.com), to produce the posters marketing the event.  An image of the poster is attached to this e-mail.  As you'll see the poster features what can best be described as "frolicking refuse trucks," an homage to the event's location.

The Hideout also commissioned Mr. Ryan to produce a 30 ft by 6 ft banner for use on the event stage.  Mr. Ryan's banner, shown in the attached photo, continued the theme of "frolicking refuse trucks."  The banner is text-free, containing no references to the Hideout, the Block Party, or Mr. Ryan; it only shows the refuse trucks, the moon, leaves, and branches.

One of the owners of the Hideout, Tim Tutten, offered to give the banner to the City, via 2FM, after the event.  I accepted the banner on the City's behalf.  When the weather breaks I will have the banner mounted on the outside of the 1685 N. Throop facility, in a location protected from the elements, so the banner can be enjoyed by 2FM employees, other users of the 1685 N. Throop facility, motorists on Throop Street, and the general public.

Please let me know if you have any questions or if you require more information.

 

David J. Reynolds, PE, LEED AP | Commissioner
City of Chicago | Department of Fleet and Facility Management (2FM)
